

# June 2023 Newsletter

Back in the day, we had Pilot Protection Stands that protected pilots from runaway aircraft. They became Pilot Resting Stands (smiles) and were eventually discarded.

### **Club Meeting - Saturday June 17th**



Don't forget that we are having a club meeting on Saturday June 17th at 12:00 noon. The meeting will be held at the field. Refreshments will be provided. See you there! -Victor

## **Flying Field Gate Locks**



We are still experiencing issues with county workers improperly installing the locks on the gate. I have made numerous complaints to the county and hope this will help. The real problem is that there are too many locks on the gate. In the meantime, if you find the normal county lock inoperable, try to use the "Sesamee" combination lock. The combination is **9878**. Please write this down and keep it in your wallet just in case you need to use this lock.



**SAVE THIS COMBINATION!** 

## **Eagle Scout Project**



#### **Eagle Project Kjell Te Plate**

Hello everyone, my name is Kjell Te Plate and I'm a Life Scout in Troop 361, Columbia MD.

For my Eagle project, I plan to build 2 new picnic tables for the club. As you know, some of the current ones are really worn down and need replacement. This project will be completed before summer. I'm currently fundraising for my project. Any donation would help tremendously. There are two ways to donate:

- 1. *Checks*: Made payable to Troop 361 with "Kjell Te Plate Eagle Project" in the memo and then send to Maurice Te Plate, 9441 Dunloggin Rd, Ellicott City, MD 21042
- 2. PayPal: in that case please use maurice315@gmail.com as recipient

Thank you so much!

Kjell Te Plate

### **SWAT Team at the Field**



A few months ago, I was out for some relaxing flights and got a surprise visit by the Baltimore SWAT Team. They were performing a training session and landed their team at our flying field. I was very cordial and "let" them land on our runway (smiles).



# **Happy Birthdays**



**Robert Chase** 

**Ben Henry** 

**Charles Sheldon** 

**Mark Tacka** 

### **Comments**



Any comments, suggestions, corrections may be submitted to Victor Madison at <a href="mailto:vemadison@yahoo.com">mailto:vemadison@yahoo.com</a>. All comments are greatly welcomed. If you have information you would like to share with club members in the newsletter please send it to Victor Madison.